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4:00p.m. 

DISD Board Room  

 

AGENDA 

 

Welcome and Introductions      Jerri Bone 

School Safety Grant – Phase 1 update    Paul Neumann 

School Safety Grant – Phase 2 planning    Paul Neumann 

THC and Nicotine Discipline Incidences- 2023-24   Jerri Bone 

May Mental Health Month      Jacquine Melancon 

Mental Health -Summer Staff Development Training   Jacquine Melancon 

Advising Genz Grant       Jacquine Melancon   

Other         Jerri  

    

 

 



School Health Advisory Meeting 
 

May 14, 2024, 4:00p.m. 
DISD Board Room  

 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Attendance 
Jerri Bone, Dr. Jeannine Hatt Phelps, Mel Erwin, Jackie Melancon, Paul Neumann, Rita Noel, 
Regina Prigge, Shonda Cannon, Debbie Hosford 
 
 
Welcome and Introductions 
Jerri Bone welcomed members.  She reminded the committee that a recording of the meeting 

would be posted on the DISD website. 

 

 

School Safety Grant –Paul Neumann 

The School Safety Grant for $278,000 is nearly completed.  The funds used for a radio repeater 

system needs to be tested and signed off on prior to payment.   The system allows each 

campus to talk to one another in an emergency.    

Cycle 1 –School Safety Grant will provide funding for window safety film, fencing, grid mapping 

for each campus, door numbering, and the completion of the minimum components required by 

House Bill 3.  Until construction completion on the three remodeled campuses, no safety 

upgrades can be added. 

Cycle 2 – School Safety Grant will be used for police salaries and equipment. This fall we 

should have an armed officer at every campus.  By next year, all officers should be TCOL 

certified.  Officers are assigned to one campus throughout the school year.   The goal is for 

officers to build relationships with students.  The district has to replace Officer Riddick at SMS 

and Officer Hunt at BMc.  They are employed by the Denison Police Department.   

Civilian Response to Active Shooter Event (CRASE) will be presented to all staff the week of in-

service.  Advanced Law Enforcement Rapid Respond Training (ALERRT) active shooter training 

will be held at DHS next Tuesday.  All agencies in the county will participate. 

Mr. Newmann was extremely complementary of the relationship and assistance provided by the 

City of Denison police department.  He stated they have given Denison ISD an abundance of 

equipment. 

A recommendation was made to add more information to the district website so the community 

becomes aware of the safety procedures and implementations added to each campus. 

 

 

 



THC and Nicotine Discipline Incidences- 2023-24-Jerri Bone 

Marihuana/TEC    E-Cigarette 

2023-24           35           75 

2022-23 78          ---- 

In 2022-23, the state did not require the number of incidents for e-cigarettes to be reported in 

PIEMS.   

 

Mental Health – Jacquine Melancon 

May is Mental Health Month 

 A proclamation will be read at the Board meeting supporting Mental Health month and 

supported by the Texoma Behavioral Health Leadership Team, chair, Dr. Jeremy 

McMillan.  Jackie Melancon will present information on how we are supporting students’ 

and teachers’ mental health. 

 We have supported our teachers with educational emails on ways to support your 

mental health.  We have supported our community with tips and coping strategies on 

district Facebook page. 

 

 

Advising Genz Grant 

DAEP is piloting Advising Genz, which is a discipline-reimaged program.  This program allows 

students to watch videos and take quizzes on topics related to their behavior infraction, which 

provides a replacement behavior for different topics such as fighting, bullying, negative social 

media behavior and drugs and alcohol.  Currently, 47 students have enrolled in the program 

since March 5, 2024.  

We have applied for a grant to remain in the program for next year.  We will find out May 28 if 

this will continue for next year. 

 

Summer PD 

In campus improvement meeting – there was a lot of feedback concern student’s behavior.  This 

summer PD will focus on supporting teachers and campuses on behavior management. 

Training will include- 4 hours of TBRI Trust Based Relational Intervention and Trauma- Informed 

Classroom training.  This training will be provided by Grayson County Department of Juvenile 

Services.  They will also provide support to campuses. 2 hours of PBIS Positive Behavior 

Interventions and Supports overview will be provided by Amanda Gunter and Jackie Melancon. 

Each campus has selected at campus team to revive PBIS on their campuses.  Campus teams 

and new teachers to the district will also participate in a Positive Behavior Principals training on 

July 30 and August 30.  Training about 300 teachers.  



The district has shifted from CPI, Crisis Prevention Institute, to Handle with Care, which is a 

certificate program for managing verbal de-escalation and restraint.  Each campus will have a 

trained team.  All campuses will get 2 hours of verbal de-escalation training during PD week at 

the start of school. 

Other: 

Good feedback was given for the Fentanyl training provided to Scott Middle School and Denison 

High School.  The opinion was that the students were very attentive during the presentation. 

The middle school students asked multiple questions.   A different curriculum will be examined 

for next year’s training.    
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